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VALENTINE’S DAY BOXES FOR COLLEGE STUDENTS 

 

The Deacons will be mailing Valentine’s Day care boxes to      

students away at college. If you would like your college 

student to receive one, please submit their physical mailing 

address to Patricia at the church office.  This must be done 

before February 8th .  You can email your students name, 

mailing address and email address to: office@pcjh.org. 



Howdy Everyone.  

  

Well, by the time you get this newsletter about 125 of 

us will have read through the Books of Genesis and 

Matthew with a few readings from the Psalms thrown in 

between.  I have thoroughly enjoyed my readings.  I 

have tended to lump together larger blocks of times so 

I read three or four days of readings at one shot.  It 

has really helped me renew the flow of the stories and 

the teachings in a fashion I sometimes miss when I am 

looking at a smaller portion for sermon preparation or 

for a class.  

  

As some of you know I grew up on the Bible.  The sto-

ries from its pages were central to all we did.  I knew 

when I felt confusion in my life that God was not ab-

sent but just like at creation the Holy Spirit was 

there.  I knew when I felt like I was in a desert that 

God could provide for me just like the Children of Is-

rael of old.   I grew up knowing when I was an underdog 

in a sport that David had been such an underdog going 

out against Goliath.  I grew up knowing that I was loved 

by the creator of the universe because Jesus became a 

part of our world to tell me so.  The stories of the Bible 

were a powerful force to shape my faith and life. 

  

Like many of you as I matured, my reading of the Bible 

text matured as well.  There were questions about the 

text that I never had considered when I only heard the 

simple story.  Some of the stories seemed too good to 

be true and you know what people say about that.  Some 

of the stories I hoped were too bad to be true because 

I didn’t want my God to be a god like that.  It seemed 

the deeper I got into the scriptures the more difficul-

ties there were to overcome.  

  

I know some of you have struggled along this same road 

for understanding.  Pastor Ben and I were talking about 

some of this one day and he shared with me a comment 

from one of his professors that I found very help-

ful.  The professor said, ―The Bible is just like Jesus, 

totally human and totally divine.‖  

  

Christians have professed for nearly two millennia this 

balanced understanding of our Lord.  None of us to-

tally know how Jesus’ humanity and divinity fit to-

gether.  In faith we acknowledge that they do.  So it 

is with the scriptures.  There are parts that raise a 

lot of questions (human), but, in the midst of those 

questions we can hear God speak if we are willing and 

receptive (divine).  

  

One way to open our hearts to God’s word is to pray 

before we start to read.  Jesus taught us that he 

would send Holy Spirit to be our teacher (John 16:7; 

14:26; 15:26).  We understand on the Day of Pente-

cost Jesus fulfilled his promise and sent Holy Spirit 

to those who believe in and follow Jesus.  As a result 

you can ask Holy Spirit to be present when you read 

the Bible so you can hear God speaking and be di-

rected as to how you might respond.  John Calvin said 

it well long ago: 

  

…without the illumination of the Holy 
Spirit, the Word can do nothing.  From 
this, also it is clear that faith is much 
higher than human understanding.  And it 
will not be enough for the mind to be illu-
mined by the Spirit of God unless the 
heart is also strengthened and supported 
by his power.  III.II.33 

  

So, invite the Spirit into your daily readings.  Turn 

your inner ear to his direction as you read.  Reading 

the Bible can be a great adventure which God will use 

to shape and direct your life.  

  

            Reading God’s word with you, 

  

  

  

                        Pastor Paul 

  

PS.  It is never too late to start.  Pick up the readings 

from the office and jump in!! 



Dear PCJH Family, 

I recently had an amazing day of snowboarding at 

the Village.  12‖ of new powder and blue skies!  It 

reminded me of just how much I love Jackson 

Hole.  However, even though I love the mountains 

and all the fun recreational opportunities, I love 

PCJH more.  I love what this community does in the 

name of Christ our Lord.  Thank you for your com-

mitment to this church and to Jesus.  I am honored 

to be one of your pastors! 

LOOKING BACK  …   

College Student Dinner - In December, Addie and 

I hosted 12 college students at our house for dinner 

and fellowship.  It was great to connect with stu-

dents I had known from my previous years at 

PCJH.  Let’s keep our college students in our 

prayers as they study and discern what God is call-

ing them to be and do. 

Church in the Tetons – In January, I had the 

chance to preach at our new sister church in Driggs, 

Idaho.  Pastor Ian and his wife Mindy are doing a 

wonderful job building a community of faithful be-

lievers on the other side of the hill.  Let’s keep them 

in our prayers too. 

Date Night - We had our 2nd Date Night in Janu-

ary.  Our 15 volunteers cared for 35 children as 

their parents went out to dinner.  It’s great to see 

the church encourage parents to care for them-

selves and their marriage.  The next Date Night is 

coming again in April. 

Confirmation Class - We have ten faithful students 

in 8th-12th grade who are participating in our church 

confirmation class.  They are eager to learn more 

about their faith and I am impressed with their en-

ergy and commitment.  Please keep them in your 

prayers as they seek God in their lives. 

Marriage Fellowship Dinner – We had our first 

marriage fellowship dinner in January.  Eighteen 

people showed up.  We ate together, played a fun 

game, and had a meaningful discussion about mar-

riage.  People of all ages were present; some with or 

without their spouse; and new friendships were 

formed.  These dinners will be once a month as a way 

to strengthen marriages in Jackson Hole.  The next 

dinner will be Friday, February 18th. 

LOOKING FORWARD … CYF Volunteer Enrichment 

& Appreciation - On Tuesday evening, February 8th, 

we will be hosting a special gathering for all of our 

CYF volunteers at a private location along Teton Vil-

lage Road.  It will be an evening filled with food, fun, 

training and encouragement in order to thank you 

and enrich you as one of our faithful volunteers.  We 

truly appreciate all of you who help make CYF a suc-

cess.  If you are interested in becoming a CYF volun-

teer, please contact me and come join us on Febru-

ary 8th. 

Spiritual Disciplines Class - Many of us exercise 

regularly and are disciplined in many areas of life, 

whether in our profession, hobbies or recreational 

activities.  However, have you ever approached your 

faith with similar focus and intention?  Christians 

throughout the centuries have done just that… they 

have practiced spiritual disciplines in order to exer-

cise and stretch their spirit so that they increase 

their strength as faithful followers of Jesus 

Christ.  During Lent (starting Feb. 16th), I will be 

teaching a class on Wednesdays at 5:15pm that will 

explore eight of the spiritual disciplines.  My hope is 

that you will challenge yourself and come to the 

class.  Expect a spiritual workout! 

Hosea Sermon Series - If you haven’t made it to 

Wednesday Night Contemporary Worship yet, I en-

courage you to come check it out.  We are studying 

the Old Testament book of Hosea.  We spend time 

in worship through music, prayer, conversation and a 

message.  We are also now celebrating communion 

every third Wednesday of the month.  Come join us! 

Worship at the top of the Gondola - Calling all 

skiers and snowboarders!!  In partnership with Jack-

son Hole Mountain Resort, I will be leading a worship 

service at the top of the Gondola on Sunday, Febru-

ary 20th at 9:30am.  Come worship and then ski the 

rest of the day with your Pastor.  Invite friends! 

May the Lord bless you and keep you; may he make 

his face shine upon you and give you peace! 

Faithfully, -Pastor Ben 



CYF 15-Month Post-College Internships 

Session has approved CYF to begin a national search for two post-college interns to join us in ministry and mis-

sion starting in June 2011 through the end of August 2012.  Both interns will be involved in the J.O.Y. Summer 

Camp Ministry in addition to general CYF ministries during the school year.  We are seeking one intern who is 

called and gifted to minister to God’s people through worship, music and the arts.  We are seeking a second in-

tern who is called and gifted in Children’s and/or Youth Ministry.  For more detailed job descriptions and an 

application, please contact Pastor Ben at bpascal@pcjh.org.  Applications are due February 28th. 

 

Host Families for Interns 

We are seeking host families for our post-college interns.  You might consider hosting the interns for their full 

15-month internship or a 3, 6 or 9 month portion of their internship.  While you and your family prayerfully ex-

plore this ministry opportunity, consider these commonly asked questions: 

 

¥ Will the intern be a part of the family? 

 Yes, you will be the intern’s ―surrogate family‖ while serving at PCJH. 

 

¥ Will the intern expect us to be home when he/she is there? 

No, the intern will, like you, be at work much of the time, sometimes at odd hours. Each intern’s sched-

ule will vary.  Meals and weekends can be mutually arranged. 

 

¥ Will the intern have a car? 

 Maybe.  Questions for you to consider include: How long does it take to drive to PCJH on Sunday and mid-

 week?  Are you close to a bus line?  Is it a reasonable distance for a person to commute at night or on a 

 bicycle? 

 

¥ Will the intern be able to help out around the house, babysit, etc.? 

The intern will be a part of your family and as such will be expected to keep his/her room clean, and 

help with meals and dishes.  The expected work load at PCJH will be significant and therefore the in-

terns should not be expected to do extra work or special house projects beyond what is mentioned 

above.  However, interns could potentially be great house sitters if you are away for a period of time. 

 

¥ What will the intern want or need to have provided? 

Each intern will need a key to the house, a place close by to park the car or bike, and his/her own room. 

 

¥ What about the lifestyle of the intern and his/her friends? 

Each intern is carefully selected to represent Jesus Christ to our young people, so you should expect 

the highest standard of behavior. You should also be the one who clarifies the standard in your home, 

as a witness to your children or grandchildren, if present, and to the neighborhood. 

 

¥ What if we have special vacation plans or a family hobby—will the intern need to be included or feel 

excluded? 

Again, mutual understanding is key here.  Interns will have retreats and mission trips that will form 

their holidays, if they do not go to their own family’s house for the holidays. Certainly, it would be won-

derful for the intern to be included, when schedules allow, on whatever outings you might wish to invite 

them. 

 

¥ Will the intern be able to pay any rent or subsidize the food and utilities while living with me?  

No, you are giving them room and board as your ministry to the intern and to PCJH’s intern program. 

However, any special foods or drugstore items the intern might prefer should be at his/her own ex-

pense.  He/She should also be responsible for his/her own transportation. 



2011 STEWARDSHIP CAMPAIGN UPDATE 
 

All organizations, whether they are for profit or not-for-profit, need to establish an annual budget to help 

guide the organization through the fiscal year with proper financial management strategies.  The goal of each 

organization is to develop a ―balanced‖ budget which will hopefully have them spend only what the annual reve-

nue will support. 

 

The Presbyterian Church of Jackson Hole has the same processes for establishing a budget that will balance 

our expenses with the support revenues that we expect to receive.  Establishing the Expense side of the 

budget is done by examining the actual expenses of the past several years and considering new ones that will be 

important to the life of our church.  Our expense budgeting has been very accurate the past several years due 

to the quality of the data that goes into establishing the budget amounts. 

 

The Revenue piece of the budget, which is primarily funded by your generous contributions, is a more difficult 

amount to predict.  In order to be better stewards of the church budget, over the past several years we have 

conducted a fall Stewardship Campaign to give our congregation the opportunity to provide an indication of 

their financial support for the coming year through a ―pledge‖.  The results of the past three years are as fol-

lows: 

    Pledges for 2009     Pledges for 2010      Pledges for 2011       

Total Pledge 

  Cards Submitted       151         173           133 

    

Commitment of  

 Percentage or  

 Dollar amount             109         120        100 

 

Commitment to  

  Give when possible 

  And pray for PCJH        42             53                   33  

 

As these numbers show, less than half of our 275-300 member families are currently participating in the an-

nual pledge process.  While each year the congregation responds with incredible generosity that allows our 

budget to ultimately be balanced in most years, the lack of an actual commitment from most members makes it 

very difficult to prepare an annual budget and manage that budget throughout the year. 

 

Your Stewardship Team would like to ask all of our members who have not responded to this year’s pledge cam-

paign to prayerfully consider doing so.  As always we thank you for your support that makes all the great work 

of this church possible.  If you are interested in helping with the effort, please contact Ed Cheramy at 739-

2157 or Becky Kimmel in the Church office. 

 

Stewardship team: Ed Cheramy, Chair; Joe Amdor, Bob Kopp, Bob Lewis, Bobbi Thomasma, Paul Hayden and 

Becky Kimmel. 

STEWARDSHIP - “I believe the Lord honors 

all who seek to learn more of his word” 



PRAISE GOD FROM WHOM ALL BLESSINGS FLOW 

FINANCIAL RESULTS 

 

This was a tremendous year for the Presbyterian Church of Jackson Hole, highlighted by the hiring of 

our new Assistant Pastor, Ben Pascal.  God has blessed all of our Ministry and Mission programs.  For 

example, the Children, Youth and Family ministry chalked up continuing successes in Little Lambs, ex-

panded participation in Upward Basketball, an excellent summer program, kids Sunday school, youth 

groups, etc.  Adult education enjoyed a number of enlightening programs.  Expenditures for Mission 

projects increased over 13%. And the list of God’s blessings goes on and on. 

 

These successes are also reflected in our financial results.  Once again, God has also financially blessed 

PCJH.  Thanks be to Him!  Thanks also to our congregation and staff for your extraordinary support. 

 

The financial results for this past year were outstanding!  Everyone did their part – the congregation 

stepped up with offerings substantially exceeding budget (+$102,000) and the staff contributed by 

holding expenses well below budget (-$34,000).  Together, we were able to turn a planned operating 

deficit into a significant positive result, adding to our General Fund operating reserves. 

 

The following table summarizes the results: 

            2010     2010     Favorable 

              Actual    Budget         vs. Budget  

REVENUE 

 Offerings           $902,000          $800,000              $102,000 

 Other Revenue       63,000              54,000                    9,000 

TOTAL REVENUE             965,000            854,000                  111,000 

 

TOTAL EXPENSES             925,000             959,000                  34,000 

 

NET INCREASE (DECREASE)  

   IN GENERAL 

   FUND RESERVES                     $40,000         $(105,000)    $ 145,000 (better than budget) 

             =======         ==========       ========      

The accompanying graph illustrates the changes in our General Fund ―Reserves‖ as of year end for the 

past 12 years.  These reserves represent our ―rainy day fund‖ and the cash set aside (beginning with 

$50,000 in 2010) to fund our maintenance reserve, in order to accumulate cash in advance of its re-

quirement for major repairs and maintenance projects such as a new roof or repaving the parking lot.  

Reserves went down during the years of construction to expand the Church facility, but have grown 

substantially these past two years.  

 

One significant financial challenge remains – debt.  We still have approximately $1.5 million of debt re-

maining from the recent expansion of our Church facilities.  Annual contributions to the Building Fund 

have been sufficient to cover the annual interest – now we must pay down principal.  Your Stewardship 

Team quietly began a Debt Payoff Campaign last year, focusing first on participants in the initial Build-

ing Expansion Campaign.  If you are interested in helping with this effort, please contact Ed Cheramy at 

739-2157 or Becky Kimmel in the Church office. 

    Article prepared jointly by your PCJH Finance and Stewardship Teams. 



              LIBRARY NEWS 
Thanks to all who have helped grow our library at PCJH! 

Because of your wonderful donations our shelves are full. 

Please come  ―check out‖ a novel, a devotional, or a guide 

to raising children in a Christian home.  Also, if your study 

of the Bible has left you with questions…..our library is full 

of resources to help you find the answers! 

 

The following are this month’s book reviews: 

Boundaries in Marriage by Dr Henry Cloud and Dr. John 

Townsend:  Only when you and your mate know and respect 

each other’s needs, choices, and freedom can you give 

yourselves freely and lovingly to one another. This book 

gives you the tools you need. 

The Ragamuffin Gospel (Embracing the Unconditional Love 

of God) by Brennan Manning: Are you missing the joy of 

grace? As the author says, ―this book is not for the super

-spiritual, but for the sorely burdened who are still shift-

ing the heavy suitcase from one hand to the other‖. 

Christian Caregiving, A Way of Life by   Kenneth C. 

Haugk: Do you ever feel uncomfortable talking about your 

faith, praying with others, or trying to comfort a friend?  

This book will challenge and equip you to care for others in 

a distinctively Christian way.  Dr Haugk is the executive 

director of Stephen Ministries. 

 

If you would be interested in helping in the library 

(shelving, writing reviews, etc), please call Maggie at 690-

0830!  

OPEN ENROLLMENT  

SEASON FOR JOINING A 

FELLOWSHIP DINNER 

GROUP 

 
If you are a couple or single and 

interested in getting to know 

other PCJH congregational mem-

bers and friends, please consider 

being part of your own group of 8

-10 who meet regularly for either 

home dinners; breakfasts out; or 

outside the church activities. It's 

a great way to form fun and last-

ing friendship with others who 

seek Christian fellowship.  

 

Please contact the church office 

(office@pcjh.org)  

 

or Cindy Dahlim 

(cindydahlin@hotmail.com  

 307.690.5018)  

for more information.  

 

You won't regret this one !!!! 



 

BLANKET SUNDAY 

February 13, 2009 
 

―Tools of Hope—BLANKETS 

                                A Rainbow of Caring to Children and Families the World Over‖  

   

One Blanket for $5 --- Two for $10 --- Five for $25!!  

$15 can provide a hoe, shovel and rake for a rural family! 

 

Your TOOLS OF HOPE AND BLANKET GIFTS make a world of difference for millions of people 

at home and around the globe who find themselves without basic necessities due to a natural or 

man-made disaster.  CHURCH WORLD SERVICE, of which Presbyterian Church (USA) is a mem-

ber, uses Tools of Hope and the Blanket Program funds to purchase and quickly ship blankets and 

other relief aid to areas of need.  When possible, the tools and blankets are purchased closer to 

the scene of a disaster to speed delivery AND to spur local economics.  Blankets not only keep 

people warm, they also provide shelter, privacy and are a means of carrying children, or trans-

porting meager household goods.  Tools of Hope can help a family help itself, and include family 

shelter kits, emergency medical supplies, food, water, cooking utensils, gardening tools, health 

and school kits, and other essentials. 

 

We invite you again this year on FEBRUARY 13th, to participate in this one of four special offer-

ings of PCJH.  You may designate this gift of love ―IN APPRECIATION OF‖ or ―IN MEMORY OF‖ 

a loved one.  We will place a special envelope for your offering in the sanctuary chairs. 

 

You may fill out the form attached to the envelope if you wish to dedicate your gift in honor or 

remembrance of a loved one.  (Donations may be made payable to PCJH).  On Sunday February 

20th, the names of donors and those honored will be printed in our bulletin; the list will appear 

again in our PINNACLE. 

 

To read more about this mission to those in dire need, see churchworldservice.org. 

 

Thank You!   The Mission Team  

                              Donation Form:         

Given by:                  In Appreciation or in Memory of… (circle one) 

        

______________________________             _____________________________ 

______________________________             _____________________________ 

 

Checks may be payable to PCJH:  One Blanket for $5.00___ Two for $10.00___ Five for $25.00___ 

        

Thank You, The Mission Committee   
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January Birthdays 2011  
Garrett Nickell February 1 

Oliver Orchard February 1 

Lisle Hooper February 2 

Lesli Luther February 4 

Ralph Sternberg February 4 

Kathy Robertson February 5 

Sarah Walls February 5 

Kasey Carr February 6 

Don Harger February 6 

Cindy Dahlin February 7 

Christine Gunderman February 8 

Diane McGee February 8 

Christy Walton February 8 

Gabe Robertson February 9 

Bill Ward February 10 

Grace Curran February 11 

Mike Jackson February 11 

Dennis Triano February 11 

Shane Holton February 14 

Grace Reuter February 15 

Marilyn Ednie February 17 

Alex Nye February 17 

Spencer Steele February 17 

Cate Watsabaugh February 17 

Lexi Carr February 18 

Betsy Neal February 18 

Cathy Blount February 19 

Gemma Ford February 19 

Joshua Frantz February 19 

Olin Brecker February 22 

Jack Larimer February 22 

Tommy Solem February 22 

Betsy Forster February 23 

Amber Williams February 23 

Billy Fox February 24 

Josh Poinsett February 24 

Debbie Schlinger February 25 

Claire Balliro February 26 

Cindi Jacobsen-Brinton February 26 

Will Andrews February 27 

Jillian Sheue February 27 

Jennifer Henninger February 28 

Lauren Windey February 28 

January Anniversaries       

2011  

 
Larry & Paula Jorgenson 

February 4, 1967  

Married: 44 years 

 

Robert & Katie Carr 

February 6, 2005  

Married: 6 years 

 

Delanie & Jeremy John-

son February 14, 1997  

Married: 14 years 

 

Paul & Shirley Piper 

February 14, 1993  

Married: 18 years 

 
Lloyd & Trudy Funk 

February 23, 1993  

Married: 18 years 
 

Ned & Amanda Pinkerton 

February 23, 1974  

Married: 37 years 

SUNDAY,  

FEBRUARY 13th, 

2011  

is … 
 

SHOW THE LOVE Fellow-

ship in the church lobby! 

Please bring something or 

someone you love for dis-

play on our Valentine tables 

and join us before and af-

ter service for time to-

gether. It's a great way to 

see some of your interests 

or special people/pets/

places in your lives that you 

would like to honor. Please 

make sure the pictures are 

labeled with your name and 

phone number. 

  

Pictures may be dropped 

off in the church lobby the 

week of February 7th and 

up until the morning of 

February 13th.  

 

Thank you ALL ! 

I t was approved to give the 10% tithe from the proceeds of the Encore Rummange Sale ($462.00)  to the 

Community Safety Network 



 June Nystrom & Bonnie Lewis - February 2011 Deacons 

My name is Bonnie Lewis.  I grew up on the east coast in the 

state of Delaware.  My husband is Bob Lewis.  The first 

years of our marriage we lived in Rehoboth Beach, Dela-

ware.    Bob's career as a senior mechanical engineering con-

sultant for the Du Pont Company with his specialty in wear 

and friction of plastics opened up the opportunity for us to 

start a small company - Lewis Research, Inc. -  that designs 

and builds wear test equipment, along with in-house testing. 

Lewis Research is located in Lewes, Delaware.   I pay the bills 

and keep the books for our company. 

 

Our first visit to Jackson, Wyoming, was in 1985.  We loved 

the area, bought a condo and visited part time.  We moved to 

Victor, Idaho, full time in 1994.  Our son, Andrew, was born 

in 1995; and our daughter,  Laura, was  born in 1998.    As  a homeschooling family we en-

joy the rich history of our area and all the outdoor sports available to us in our beautiful 

valley, especially snow skiing, snowmobiling, skate skiiing (newbies!), hiking, horse riding, 

hunting, etc.   

 

This is my second year as a PCJH deacon.  As the deacon of the month, I am available to 

help with any special needs you may have.  God's best to you in 2011!  Bonnie Lewis 

Hi!  I’m June Nystrom.  Two years ago the 

prayers of this congregation and many others, 

along with God’s grace, helped me receive a do-

nor liver.  That lovely liver made it possible for 

me to be here today.  I’m married to Gary 

Gternberg, and my son Jack is going to gradu-

ate from WYO-TECH in Laramie just about the 

same time he turns 21.  I just retired from 

teaching Elementary Art, grades 3-5, after 35 

years of having the best job in the world; work-

ing with kids and art.  I moved to Jackson 30 

years ago from Wisconsin, and feel blessed to 

be able to live in such a beautiful place.  I’m 

happy to be your deacon. 



1
3
 

S
u

n
d

a
y
 

M
o
n

d
a

y
 

T
u

e
s
d

a
y
 

W
e
d

n
e
s
d

a
y
 

T
h

u
r
s
d

a
y
 

F
r
i
d

a
y
 

S
a

t
u

r
d

a
y
 

7
 

2
4
 

2
5
 

2
6
 

 

6
 

8
  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  

  
  

  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  

9
  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  

  
  

  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  

 
1

0
 

1
1
 

1
2
 

1
4
 

1
5
 

1
6
 

1
7
 

1
8
 

1
9
 

2
0
 

2
2
 

2
3
 

2
1
 

  8
:0

0
 a

m
 W

or
sh

ip
 S

er
vi

ce
 

9
 a

m
 A

d
ul

t 
C

la
ss

es
 &

 

  
  

  
 C

on
fi

rm
at

io
n 

C
la

ss
 

10
:1

5
 a

m
 -

W
or

sh
ip

 S
er

vi
ce

 

10
:4

5
 a

m
 C

h
il
d
re

n’
s 

S
un

 S
ch

oo
l 

5
:3

0
-7

:3
0

 p
m

 ―
IM

PA
C

T
‖ 

M
S

 

Y
ou

th
 G

ro
up

 

 

  10
 a

m
 S

ta
ff

 

12
 n

oo
n 

W
om

e
n’

s 
B

ib
le

 

S
tu

d
y 

w
it

h
 P

as
to

r 
Pa

ul
 

4
 p

m
 F

in
an

ce
 

5
:3

0
 p

m
 S

e
ss

io
n 

  10
 a

m
 S

ta
ff

 

12
 n

oo
n 

W
om

e
n’

s 
B

ib
le

 

S
tu

d
y 

w
it

h
 P

as
to

r 
Pa

ul
 

  

   5
:1

5
 M

id
w

e
e
k 

R
e
nd

e
zv

ou
s 

6
:1

5
 p

m
 D

in
ne

r 

7
:1

5
 p

m
 C

o
nt

e
m

po
ra

ry
 

W
o
rs

h
ip

 S
e
rv

ic
e
 

7
:0

0
 p

m
 C

h
oi

r 
p
ra

ct
ic

e
 

   12
:0

0
 p

m
 M

e
n’

s 
G

ro
up

  

at
 T

e
to

n 
S

te
ak

h
ou

se
 

  

  8
:0

0
 a

m
 -

 M
e
n’

s 
 

D
is

cu
ss

io
n 

G
ro

up
 

PC
J

H
 Y

ou
th

 L
ou

ng
e
 

  3
0

 H
O

U
R

 F
A

M
I
N

E
 (

6
pm

 

co
ng

re
ga

ti
on

 i
s 

in
vi

te
d
 t

o 
jo

in
 i
n 

b
re

ak
in

g 
th

e 
fa

st
) 

 8
:0

0
 a

m
 -

 M
e
n’

s 
 

D
is

cu
ss

io
n 

G
ro

up
 

PC
J

H
 Y

ou
th

 L
ou

ng
e
 

         

  
  

 F
e
b
r
u

a
r
y
 
2

0
1

1
 

   12
:0

0
 p

m
 M

e
n’

s 
G

ro
up

  

at
 T

e
to

n 
S

te
ak

h
ou

se
 

  
 

   5
:1

5
 M

id
w

e
e
k 

R
e
nd

e
zv

ou
s 

6
:1

5
 p

m
 D

in
ne

r 

7
:1

5
 p

m
 C

o
nt

e
m

po
ra

ry
 

W
o
rs

h
ip

 S
e
rv

ic
e
 

7
:0

0
 p

m
 C

h
oi

r 
p
ra

ct
ic

e
 

 
 

  12
:0

0
 p

m
 M

e
n’

s 
G

ro
up

  

at
 T

e
to

n 
S

te
ak

h
ou

se
 

  

8
:0

0
 a

m
 W

or
sh

ip
 S

er
vi

ce
 

9
 a

m
 A

d
ul

t 
C

la
ss

es
  

N
O

 C
on

fi
rm

at
io

n 
C

la
ss

 

9
:3

0
 a

m
 w

or
sh

ip
 s

er
vi

ce
 w

it
h
 

B
en

 a
t 

th
e 

to
p 

of
 t

h
e 

G
on

d
ol

a 
in

 

T
et

on
 V

il
la

ge
 

10
:1

5
 a

m
 -

W
or

sh
ip

 S
er

vi
ce

 

10
:4

5
 a

m
 C

h
il
d
re

n’
s 

S
un

 S
ch

oo
l 

5
:3

0
-7

:3
0

 p
m

 ―
IM

PA
C

T
‖ 

M
S

 

Y
ou

th
 G

ro
up

 

         

PR
E

S
ID

E
N

T
’S

 

D
A

Y
 

O
F

F
IC

E
 C

L
O

S
E

D
 

  10
 a

m
 S

ta
ff

 

12
 n

oo
n 

W
om

e
n’

s 
B

ib
le

 

S
tu

d
y 

w
it

h
 P

as
to

r 
Pa

ul
 

5
:3

0
-7

:3
0
pm

 C
Y

F
  

vo
lu

nt
e
e
rs

 

2
7
  

  5
:1

5
 M

id
w

e
e
k 

R
e
nd

e
zv

ou
s 

6
:1

5
 p

m
 D

in
ne

r 

7
:1

5
 p

m
 C

o
nt

e
m

po
ra

ry
 

W
o
rs

h
ip

 S
e
rv

ic
e
 

7
:0

0
 p

m
 C

h
oi

r 
p
ra

ct
ic

e
  

 

 

  H
.S

. 
A

ft
e
r 

th
e
 

B
uz

ze
r 

     H
.S

. 
A

ft
e
r 

th
e
 

B
uz

ze
r 

    3
0

 H
O

U
R

 F
A

M
I
N

E
 

 

 

   

     

       

  
8

:0
0

 a
m

 W
or

sh
ip

 S
er

vi
ce

 

9
 a

m
 A

d
ul

t 
C

la
ss

es
 &

 

  
  

  
 C

on
fi

rm
at

io
n 

C
la

ss
 

10
:1

5
 a

m
 -

W
or

sh
ip

 S
er

vi
ce

 

10
:4

5
 a

m
 C

h
il
d
re

n’
s 

S
un

 S
ch

oo
l 

5
:3

0
-7

:3
0

 p
m

 ―
IM

PA
C

T
‖ 

M
S

 

Y
ou

th
 G

ro
up

 

  
  

   8
:0

0
 a

m
 -

 M
e
n’

s 
 

D
is

cu
ss

io
n 

G
ro

up
 

PC
J

H
 Y

ou
th

 L
ou

ng
e
 

  
  

   8
:0

0
 a

m
 -

 M
e
n’

s 
 

D
is

cu
ss

io
n 

G
ro

up
 

PC
J

H
 Y

ou
th

 L
ou

ng
e
 

  

   

2
8
 

  

  5
:1

5
 M

id
w

e
e
k 

R
e
nd

e
zv

ou
s 

6
:1

5
 p

m
 D

in
ne

r 

7
:1

5
 p

m
 C

o
nt

e
m

po
ra

ry
 

W
o
rs

h
ip

 S
e
rv

ic
e
 

7
:0

0
 p

m
 C

h
oi

r 
p
ra

ct
ic

e
 

 

 8
:0

0
 a

m
 W

or
sh

ip
 S

er
vi

ce
 

9
 a

m
 C

on
gr

eg
at

io
na

l 
M

ee
ti

ng
 

N
O

 A
D

U
L
T

 C
L
A

S
S

 

9
am

 C
on

fi
rm

at
io

n 
C

la
ss

 

10
:1

5
 a

m
 -

W
or

sh
ip

 S
er

vi
ce

 

10
:4

5
 a

m
 C

h
il
d
re

n’
s 

S
un

 S
ch

oo
l 

5
:3

0
-7

:3
0

 p
m

 ―
IM

PA
C

T
‖ 

M
S

 

Y
ou

th
 G

ro
up

 

S
ee

 P
C

J
H

.o
rg

 t
o 

co
nt

ac
t 

C
h
il
d
re

n’
s 

Y
ou

th
 a

nd
 

F
am

il
y 

M
in

is
tr

ie
s 

fo
r 

co
m

pl
et

e 
li
st

in
g 

of
 e

ve
nt

s 

  10
 a

m
 S

ta
ff

 

12
 n

oo
n 

W
om

e
n’

s 
B

ib
le

 

S
tu

d
y 

w
it

h
 P

as
to

r 
Pa

ul
 

1
  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  

  
  

  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  

2
  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  

  
  

  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  

 
3

 
4

 
5

 
   12

:0
0

 p
m

 M
e
n’

s 
G

ro
up

  

at
 T

e
to

n 
S

te
ak

h
ou

se
 

S
U

P
E

R
 B

O
W

L
  

S
U

B
 S

A
L

E
 

F
eb

ru
ar

y
 6

th
 

  
  

S
U

B
 S

A
L

E
 



The Presbyterian Church of Jackson Hole 
P. O. Box 7530, 1251 South Park Loop Rd. Jackson. WY  83002 

   Phone:  (307) 734-0388       Fax:  (307) 734-0220 

Local Website:  www.pcjh.org  

Email address:  office@pcjh.org 

The Presbytery of WY:  www.pbywy.org 

Synod of the Rocky Mountain:  www.synodrm.org 

General Assembly (national office):  www.pcusa.org 
(Pastor’s sermons available on local website) 

 

Senior Pastor:  Rev. Dr. Paul E. Hayden 
Associate Pastor:  Rev. Ben Pascal 
Church Administrator:  Becky Kimmel 
Receptionist/Administrative Assistant:  Patricia Agger 
Accountant:  Kim Bogen 
Accounts Payable:  Louisa Sandvig  
Children, Youth, & Family Ministries:  Diane McGee’ 
Youth & Young Adult Leader:  Matt Coyne 

Nursery:  Darla Jackson    
Children’s Ministry Leader:  Cindy Zabriskie 
Music Director & Facilities Manager:  Bill Hungate 
Custodians: Darla Jackson & Janice Murphy  
Newsletter:  Barb Huhn - jacksonfood@msn.com 

Ongoing Opportunities for You! 
 

Sundays 
Sunday School Classes  9:00 a.m. 

Refreshments and Fellowship - 9:50 a.m. 
Worship Service - 8:00 a.m. & 10:15 a.m. 
Children’s Church during 10:15 service 

(Nursery Hours:  9:00 - 11:15 a.m.) 

Mondays 
 

Tuesdays 
12pm Women’s bible study 

Wednesdays 
Mid Week Rendezvous 

Classes at 5:15pm 
Dinner at 6:15 pm 

Contemporary Worship at 7:15 pm 

Thursdays 
12 pm Men’s Power Lunch @ Teton Steakhouse  

Fridays 
Saturdays 

Men’s Discussion Group @ PCJH - 8:00 a.m. 
 

Members of  Session, Board of  Elders 
 
John Bitner……….….Mission …………………….413-3452 
Ken Blount. .... . . . Adult Education . . . . . ………... . .734-1718  
Cindy Dahlin . . . …Congregational Life . . …………733-8681 

Karen Fox ……………Personnel  . . . . . . . . . . . . . …..699-1299 

Larry Huhn . . . . . . . . Building & Grounds . . . . . …  690-4075 
Jane Lavino……Children, Youth & Family ……..….734-0463 
Warren Myers . .. …Clerk of Session…. .….………..733-7072 
Katie Patrick ……..New Members ………………...413-9875 
Ned Pinkerton………......Nominating……………...413-3828 
Kathy Robertson……..….Worship . . . . ………. . . .733-6058  
George Scarlett . . ………………………………….690-8332 
Ray Womack………………………….…….....…...733-7209 

 
 
Moderator:  Rev. Dr. Paul E. Hayden       
The Elders of PCJH 
· Commit to Jesus Christ as their Savior and Lord 
· Elected by their fellow congregation members to serve on the 
Session. 

· Exercise leadership, planning, governance, and discipline for the 
life of the church 

· Strengthen and nurture the faith and life of the congregation 
 

 

SM -"A Caring Friend in Christ" - stephenministers@pcjh.org 

Gary Dennis, Yvonne Henze, Cindi Jacobsen Brinton, Robyn 

Jones, Jane Lavino, Matthew Lee, Carol Lewis, Patricia McDon-

ald, Julie Miller, Laura Miller, Karlene Owens, Barbara Simms, 

Linda Walker, Mary Walton, and Meg Womack.  

                                               

Deacons 
Pastor:  Rev. Dr. Paul E. Hayden 

Co-Moderators:  Lennie Michelson & Nancy Schneider 

Secretary:  Jo Holton     

Treasurer:   
 

 Donna Clark  June Nystrom 

 Lana Crabtree  Karlene Owens          

 Cleo Eshelman  Debbie Schlinger  
 Laura Garrard  Ingrid Shaw 

 Jan Herman  Linda Walker 

 Annabelle Lerch  Ingrid Watsabaugh 

 Angela Lewis  Julie Whitlock  

 Bonnie Lewis  Meg Womack  

 Julie Miller   Sandra Zender 

 Janice Murphy  

   

The Deacons of this church are committed to Jesus 

Christ as their Savior and Lord. They are members of this 

church and demonstrate a spirit of love based on the gos-

pel among family, congregation and the community.  They 

are a group of people dedicated to serving our church 

family. With God’s guidance, deacons are available to their 

church flock and others for special prayers, assistance 

with a family or financial problem, meals or aid when 

someone is injured or ill, to provide a listening ear, and 

more. Please call your deacon when in need.  



The Presbyterian Church 

Of Jackson Hole 

P. O. Box 7530 

1251 South Park Loop Road 

Jackson, WY  83002 

February 2011 

 
The Mission of The Presbyterian Church of Jackson Hole is 

Passing on the Faith  
as we Gather to love God; 

Grow to know and follow Jesus; and 

Go and make a difference. 

All are welcome and all are needed as we advance this significant mission for the 

21st Century. 
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